
American Township Trustees

	April 29, 2019

[bookmark: _GoBack]The American Township Trustees met in regular session with the following members present:   Paul, Basinger, Larry Vandemark, and Lynn Mohler.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Basinger to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of April 8, 2019.  Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to approve the payment of the warrants as presented by the Fiscal Officer.  Roll call, all yes.

Road Superintendent Holmes reported that the concrete work for the 2019 Road Program came in at a total cost of $27,680 for two different sections of concrete that will be done. He also has 13 locations of curb work at a total cost of $11,420; both jobs will be done by Craftsmen Construction. 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Vandemark to have both jobs done by Craftsmen Construction at a total cost of $39,100. Roll call, all yes. 

Police Chief Redick stated that the new cameras are up and running in the cruisers and all is working nicely!

Code Enforcer Brickner reported that he has had several complaints on property maintenance issues within the township and he is addressing those concerns.  

Legal Counsel Huffman reported that the funds from the fire company are still in the process of being distributed to the township and should be received soon.

Trustee Basinger request to go into executive session for purpose of employee personal.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Basinger to go into executive session for employee personal. Roll call, all yes. 

Trustee Vandemark reported that Dollar General is requesting a Class A liquor permit, the trustees will wait until a background check is completed. He also stated a property in the township would go to the County Land Bank unless the township was interested in it. The trustees agreed, they were not interested in the property. 

Regular meeting was suspended for executive session

The regular meeting was resumed. 

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to adjourn.  Roll call, all yes.

Sincerely,

Brady Overholt ,  Fiscal Officer                                     Larry Vandemark,  Chairman

